 Jury Report

The commission received 41 projects, each of which was considered and discussed. At first, 26 projects were chosen by the jury to be studied further. The synopses and literary styles of the texts were explained and commented on by one of the jury members to the non-Czech readers present. A further issue regarded the judging of a number of the works because of their unfinished status: some had but a few images, while others showed a great lack of coherence between the texts and images. After five hours of discussion, twelve projects were chosen for further consideration.

After a short break, the discussion continued and the commission chose five finalists à l’unanimité. All the members of the jury agreed that each of these five projects were of a very high quality, distinguishing them from the other works. However, none of them received a plain and total approbation, for the jury felt that not one of them prevailed over the others. All five projects are strongly different and display an equal standard of artistic quality so the jury decided to share the prize amongst all five projects equally.

These five projects are deeply singular and original. They offer very promising artistic ability and the potential of becoming fine books, some being more for children while others are more suited to young adults. The jury was fully convinced by the combination of talent, energy and coherence developed in every one of them. While they will not become mainstream reading, they will be a clearly unique reading experience.

With these future books, the Miroslav Šašek Award will be positioned as a very good reference point for young artists, especially for the strong coherence of their works. The jury wishes that the subsidy may help each of them complete their projects, which they have begun on their own, and is really looking forward to seeing all of them published.

